Report of the Governance Committee
1. Any Governance recommendations on the reports that require a decision by full Council appear as separate items on the agenda.
GENERAL REPORT OF THE MEETING HELD ON WEDNESDAY 8 JULY 2020
Appointment and Employment Panel
2. The committee considered a report which proposed updating the Council’s constitution in relation to the terms of reference for the Appointment and Employment Panel.

3. Currently, the constitution does not contain any written terms of reference for the Council’s Appointment and Employment Panel. The role of the Panel was approved by Full Council in October 2016 and the proposed terms of reference have been drafted to take into account the report presented at the time.

4. Committee approved the proposed terms of reference for the Appointment and Employment Panel for submission to Full Council, subject to the inclusion of deputies for key roles in the process.
My Neighbourhoods
5. The Committee was presented with a report that proposed amended wording to the Council’s constitution relating to My Neighbourhood Procedure Rules (Standing Orders)

6. The report proposed to rename My Neighbourhood areas as “My Neighbourhood Community Hubs”, building on the success of South Ribble Together and other ancillary changes around streamlining decision making.

7. Committee approved the proposed amended wording to the My Neighbourhood Area Procedure Rules (Standing Order) be approved for submission to Full Council.
Public Participation
8. The Shared Services Lead – Legal and Deputy Monitoring Officer presented a report proposing changes to procedures in council meetings whilst restrictions due to the coronavirus pandemic continue.  

9. The report proposed that for Planning Committee 3 members of the public for an application and 3 people against who register in advance are allowed to speak for up to 4 minutes each.  A similar approach was proposed for Licensing Committee.  For all other committees, including Full Council, the public would not have the right to speak.  Committee Member views were sought on the approach to be taken with regards the participation of councillors not on committee.

10. The proposals outlined within the report for public participation were approved for submission to Full Council.

COUNCILLOR IAN WATKINSON
CHAIR OF THE GOVERNANCE COMMITTEE
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